From: Ewa Anson

Sent: 14 November 2021 21:56
To: Local Plan

Subject: Response to local plan

To whom it may concern,

| object to the proposals in the outline plan as the current road infrastructure will not support the addition of the
houses being built on the green belt in South Warrington (Appleton). The congestion at the canal crossing points and
Bridgefoot, to get across town, can turn a 10-minute journey in to one that takes over an hour. The proposed plan
does not detail how this congestion challenge will be met. The plan would also add a lot of cars to existing roads that
are not suitable to heavy traffic that are local to schools. This will not be safe for the children in terms of general
road safety and the additional air pollution that will come with heavy traffic.

| also don’t believe that the volume of houses to be built is justified nor is the destruction of some fertile farming
land to place these houses. Focus should be placed on regenerating the town centre and developing brownfield
sites.

Kind Regards,
Ewa Anson
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